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Editorial Notes. 

BREACH Al KUI-GACHI. 

In this issue we are fortunate in having from Mr. K. B. Banerjee 
Exec. Eng., Designs Division. Iirigation R: Waterwavs Directorate, West 
Bengal, for publication a description of the problems arising out 
of the Breach of the Eiubankment at ICulgachi in 1953 and the efforts 
made since then for its closure. Many members \\ill remember with 
pleasure the visit thev had under the auspices of the Association of 
Engineers in 1955 to the site of the breach: the great care and attention 
with which they were received by Mr. Banerjee and his staff who took 
them round to all the points of interest and explained so lucidly and 
minutely the details of all the problems met with and the efforts made 
to solve them; the enjovable trip bv motor lanch to the site and the 
sumptuous feast provided for them both before and after the rounds. 

The Association is indeed grateful to Mr. Banerjee for the generous 
aiTangements he made for the entertainment of the members and the 
transport he provided from Calcutta to Haroa (40 miles) &: back. Visits of 
thii kind are most helpful in bringing about an understanding of the 
magnitude of the work involved and the actual nature of the problems 
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ajMmg out yH the situation which cannot be fully understood from a 
me|f readulg of the paper or hearing a talk on'ihe subject at a meeting. 

[We ark doubly indebted to Mr. Banerjee for sunpling us with this 
a-rtjle for the benefit of those who were unable lo tak(/partjin the visit. 
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